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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
Next club meeting: Tuesday 26th June 2018 

7.00pm Shepparton Access Room, Mechanics Institute, 227 Wyndham St, Shepparton.
[image: image2.jpg]



Thanks Richard Speedy

Full Moon 2018: 

 30th May, 28th June, 28th July, 26th August, 25th September, 25th October, 23rd November, 23rd December 

                                                                 (Courtesy of Calendar-Australia.com) Apologies I previously had New Moon dates listed.
President’s Piece
I had the pleasure of attending the launch of the Goulburn Valley Environment Group 25 Year history book just recently, and it gave me cause to contemplate where our treatment of the environment has progressed in the last 30 years.  When Susanne and I moved to Tatura in 1988, we joined SAC soon after, and because of our environmental interests, we also became founding  members of GVEG.  

Sitting on the edge of lake Victoria looking at the Goulburn River during the book launch, I was thinking about how our (meaning 'broader society's') treatment of the environment may have progressed since those early GVEG days,  and it was pleasing to see one great example right there, of where Shepparton has made some gains.  Thirty years ago, the Goulburn and Broken river corridors through Mooroopna and Shepparton were rather badly neglected and certainly not considered an asset by town and community.  Now, where the SAC shed is situated, the river corridor and the Lake Victoria parkland is vastly improved, both aesthetically and environmentally.  The suspension bridge now allows easy access to Mooroopna common and the bike path to Mooroopna now passes through a much better example of riverine plains red-gum bushland (GVEG played a key part in that)

I still vividly remember one of the early hikes I went on with SAC in the early 90's that took us on to the south side of the Bogong high plains to camp site near Young's Hut.  Being a hot Australia day weekend, I went in search of some water, but due to the alpine cattle grazing, the stream was too badly polluted to drink from.  Fortunately there was a small spring that I could get some un-tainted water from higher up the creek.  Having just spent some time over Easter at Falls Creek, our hikes and bike rides took us out to areas that were once badly damaged by grazing and fire, so it is really gratifying to see the health of the high plains so much improved since the grazing ended.

Overall, I think there has been considerable improvement in attitudes towards the use and treatment of land and water.  While SAC is not necessarily an environment group, the fact that we exist to encourage members to get out into the environment and enjoy nature connects us strongly to the more mainstream environment movement.  Even if you are not a member of the ACF, or Environment Vic, or the VNPA, (and I'd encourage as many as possible to support these organisations if you can) we all benefit from their advocacy for the environment when we get out into it to enjoy it.  So let's go and get out into it!

cheers,

Bruce

Calendar of Activities 2017

	Date
	Activity
	Location
	Leader
	Distance/Rating

	Saturday 5th May
	celebration
	Echuca –Moama Bushwalkers 25th anniversary
	Julie (secretary)

54837577
	

	Friday 18th – Sunday 20th
May
	Ride
	Newtown to Queenscliff on the Bellarine Rail Trail - approx. 40km one way. There is less than 1km on the road and the rest of the ride will be on a bike path following the Barwon River and then the Bellarine Rail trail. Stay overnight in Queenscliff. On Sunday, catch the ferry to Sorrento to explore this area on our bikes for the day before heading back to Queenscliff.
	Barb
0408 299 497

kintyre94@me.com
	

	Wednesday 23rd May
	walk
	Loch Garry
	TBA
	Easy

	27th May
	walk
	Winton Wetlands. Based on Lake Mokoan. Variety of good level tracks to choose from. Decide on day
	Richard Wearne

5483 6287  E-MB
	Easy –medium

9-14km

	Tuesday 19th June
	Committee meeting
	TBC
	
	

	Tuesday 26th        June
	Club Meeting


	Shepparton Access rm. 

Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St.
	
	

	        June
	ride
	TBA
	TBA
	TBA

	17th June
	ride
	Rochester to Elmore and return via back roads. Flat easy ride on gravel and sealed roads
	Ian Ward

0427 592 223 E-MB
	Easy

	Wednesday 27th June
	walk
	Ulupna Island
	TBA
	Easy

	July
	ride
	TBA
	TBA
	TBA

	July 22nd
	ride
	Whroo to Murchison, Iron bark forests of Whroo Bushland on mostly gravel roads and rail trail
	Ian Ward
0427592223 E-MB
	easy

	Wednesday 25th July
	walk
	Thompson Bend Nth. Mooroopna
	TBA
	Easy

	Saturday 18th August 
	ride
	Yea to Tallarook
	Ray

0438 591 749
	Easy family ride

	Wednesday 22nd August
	walk
	Warbie Ranges
	TBA
	Easy/ Medium

	Tuesday 21st August
	Committee meeting
	TBC
	
	

	Tuesday 28th August
	Annual General Meeting
	Shepparton Access Rm. 

Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St.
	
	

	Saturday 15th September
	ride
	Glenrowan – winery bike road

Further information to follow
	TBA
	Fun

	Saturday 23rd September
	walk
	Knowsley to Heathcote After a car shuffle we commence our walk along a section of the O’Keefe Rail Trail from the small township of Knowsley. Knowsley is located on the McIvor Highway about 30km east of Bendigo between Axedale and Heathcote. The surface is ‘gentle gradients to flat’ over approx. 16km.  The route, mainly on course gravel, is through Box- Ironbark and Yellow Gum woodland along with farmland. As we finish in Heathcote there will be an opportunity for coffee and a chat before a quick car shuffle and return home.
	Ann Edwards

0427 648 247
Echuca bushwalkers
	Easy approx. 16km

	Wednesday 26th September
	walk
	Rocky Ned. Strathbogies
	Richard Graves

0408 547 065
	TBA

	Wednesday 10th October
	walk
	Whroo Forest Area – Mt. Black
	Barb Brown

0409 178 091
	TBA

	Tuesday 16th October
	Committee meeting
	TBC
	
	

	Saturday 20th – Sunday 21st October
	ride
	Warburton Rail Trail

Further information to follow
	TBA
	TBA

	Tuesday 23rd October
	Club Meeting
	Shepparton Access rm. 

Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St.
	
	

	20-21 October
	Walks
	Federation Walks .TBA
	
	

	Wednesday 24th October
	Walk
	Garden Reserve Mt. Wonbal area with Justus Hagen
	Howard Hanna

0437 628 279
	TBA

	November
	ride
	TBA
	
	

	9-11 November
	Walks/ride
	Mt Buffalo Base camp weekend. Mix of short and longer walks on offer. Option to ride for those interested
	Ian Ward

0427592223
E-CB
	Varied

	Wednesday 28th Nov.
	walk
	Seven Creeks Gorge from Gorram Falls to Polly MCQuinns
	Jan Gregory
0438 093 668
	medium


Note: All riders to confirm attendance with event leaders prior to event.
Walksafe 
Trip Intentions notification
Here's a website that can be used for trip organisation and planning, including trip intentions: http://www.roughplan.com  The trip intentions facility offered by this site includes entering a Panic Alert that sends an emergency alert by either SMS, email or both to your emergency contacts if you are not back on time. Although it is based in NZ, it will work anywhere in the world.

Also, our 'own' Peter Campbell, Convener of Bush Search and Rescue last year developed an online trip intentions web site. This can be accessed at http://www.tripintentions.org
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Newsletters follow the link below

 Find them here: http://www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au/what-we-do/publications/newsletters 

	Hi!

Below is the proposed track maintenance program for the rest of this year.

Bushwalking Clubs please pop this into your newsletter or circulate it to your members for their information. Interested members can e-mail David Miller at davidmiller3199@gmail.com for further information. 

Current volunteers or anyone interested in becoming a BTAC (Bushwalking Tracks and Conservation) volunteer, can also e-mail David at davidmiller3199@gmail.com for more information on the planned projects.

Thank you for your valuable time and help!

Enjoy your weekend!
Team BTAC
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BTAC PROGRAM 2018

 

Proposed Dates
Park
Project
PV or DELWP
7 - 8 April
Tanjil State Forest
East Tyers Walking Track
DELWP
20 - 22 Apr 2108
Wilson Promontory
Lighthouse South East Track
PV
5-6 May 2018
Grampians
Tracks to be advised
PV
10 - 11 May 2018
Bunyip  State Forest
Button Grass & Mortimer Tracks 
PV
19 - 20 May 2018
Alpine National Park
Howqua area
PV
9 - 11 June Queens Birthday Weekend
Hattah - Kulkyne
Hattah Lakes area
PV
11 - 12 August 2018
Briagalong State Forest
Track No 96
DELWP
13 - 16 September 2018
Otways National Park
Tracks to be advised
PV
29 - 30 September 2018
Croajingolong
Sandpatch wilderness area
PV
6 - 7 October 2018
Lake Eildon
Spur Track area
PV
3 - 6 Nov 2018  Cup Weekend
Errinundara National Park
Bendoc area
PV
24 - 25 November 2018
Cathedral Range
Nth-Sth Cathedral Circuit
PV
1 - 2 December 2018
Alpine National Park
Howqua area
PV
   

Bushwalking with Older People (Excerpts from discussion paper available at  Bushwalking Victoria)

  Physical Impacts of Aging 
Ageing has a number of impacts on peoples physical abilities. These can include reduced strength, reduced bone density, reduced balance, coordination and stamina. As bushwalking club members are impacted by ageing their physical abilities may decrease. This may mean that they are unable to undertake as strenuous walks as they used to and may also be at great risk of falls. 

In general people will be aware of the decline in their physical abilities and will make adjustments for these decreases 

Implications for bushwalking clubs 
As the average age of bushwalking club members increases, so too will the risk of members developing cognitive decline and dementia, and declining physical abilities. Having said that, it is important to note that bushwalking has probably reduced their risk of cognitive decline, so the prevalence is likely to be lower than in the general population. 

It is not possible for bushwalking clubs to identify who within their membership has cognitive decline or dementia unless the member chooses to disclose this. 

Leaders may become aware of changes in regular club members functional abilities. In the case of declining physical abilities, the club member will likely be aware of the changes and will adjust accordingly such as only going on walks graded as easy. 

In the case of declining cognitive function, the person may not be aware of the decline. 

The normal risk management strategies that are required by clubs on walks such as having a whip ensuring that there is a line of sight between all walkers and that no one leaves the group may need to be more rigorously adhered to if a leader has concern about a member’s functioning. 

Walk leaders may also ask for another trip member to act as a “walk companion” for the concerned member. The walk companion should be asked to always ensure that they can see or hear the person. This includes toilet stops. 

If a leader believes that a group member’s behaviour such as disorientation or inability to recognise members of the group, is causing a risk to them and the group, then the leaders 

should have the authority to not permit them to participate in a walk. This should be done with tact and after discussion with a club’s leadership group. 

If these rules were applied always and in all circumstances, the risk of harm coming to older members, whatever their health condition, would be reduced. 

Recommendations 
· • That general information regarding the importance of bushwalking for mitigating against the affects of ageing be passed on to clubs. 

· • That clubs be made aware of the potential impacts of physical and cognitive decline. 

· • That clubs be encouraged to carefully adhere to their risk management strategies when walking with older people. 

· • That leaders should, when concerned about a group member’s functioning, seek to have another walker take responsibility for keeping the group member in sight. 

· • That if a leader is concerned that a member of the groups’ behaviour is causing a risk to them and the group, the leaders should have the authority to not permit them to participate in a walk. 
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· SAC is an affiliated member of Bushwalking Victoria                  

· Membership benefits 

· Membership of Shepparton Adventure Club includes Bushwalking Victoria membership. Your Bushwalking Vic membership card enables you to obtain discounts at a number of retailers including Ajays (Heathmont), Bogong Equipment (Melb.), EMC (Deepdene), Melb Map Centre (Malvern East), The Wilderness Shop (Box Hill), Paddy Pallin, Smitten merino wear Tasmania, Woodslane Walking Guides.

· 5% on Outdoor Travel tours and all reservations made directly with the office at Bright. Check out their website or join their email newsletter list for tours and current deals: www.outdoortravel.com.au, 1800 331 582 info@outdoortravel.com.au
· Discovery Holiday Parks, Cradle Mountain 20% discount off shoulder and low season rates (16 April - 2 December)

· Contact Claire on 03 6492 1289, 1800 068 574  www.discoveryholidayparks.com.au
· Note: TRIP LEADERS – it is imperative for every trip that temporary members/visitors sign the “Acknowledgement of Risk Form”. These completed forms must be forwarded to the SAC Secretary for filing as soon as possible after the trip – otherwise, in the case of a claim, the insurer will not acknowledge the risk.

·  Form can be downloaded from www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au , under Members > Forms
· Emergency Contact Procedures

· All enquiries about the return of participants from club activities should first be directed to the activity leader, and then to the Emergency Contact Person (ECP) for the activity if the leader cannot be found.

· It is the activity leader's responsibility to organise an ECP and advise him/her (in writing) of trip & participant details and what to do if contact is not made by the nominated time.

· Travel Cost Reimbursement

· Option 1: Preferred. Fuel Cost per car plus 5 cents per km per car to be split equally between the numbers of people in the car including the driver. If appropriate, the cost of running all vehicles should be shared equally amongst all trip participants.
· Option 2: 25 cents per km per car split between all trip participants.

· Summary of Public Liability insurance coverage at 5-3-2014 (from www.bushwalkingaustralia.org.au )
· Bushwalking, Track/Hut Construction and Maintenance, Caving, Canyoning, Liloing, Abseiling, Alpine Walking (Summer and Winter),Snow Skiing, Canoeing, Kayaking, Boating, Rafting, Swimming, Cycling, Rock Scurrying and use of hand held ropes as part of a Bushwalk, Orienteering, Rogaining, Leader Training and other related instructions.

· Activities NOT COVERED include Rock Climbing, Water Skiing, overseas trips (except NZ) and any activities not listed above.
Trip Reports

Midweek Walk at Dookie - February 28th

Thirteen walkers had an early start to beat the heat and met at the Dookie College at 8.30am on Wednesday 28 February. Richard Dickens took us to an area within the college grounds that is the Dookie College Reserve. It is accessible to the public but most walkers did not know of its existence. The walk was through natural bushland and signs explained various aspects of the flora and fauna. The identification of white box trees became a bit of a focus of the group. It really was a hidden gem.

After this very pleasant walk we moved on to Tallis Winery. After indulging in coffee and cake (for some) and enjoying the views from the picture windows we headed up Gentle Annie. I am not sure where the name came from as it was not a gentle climb and the wind was roaring. It was lovely to be able to catch how breath to read the information about the Yorta Yorta people on well-spaced signs on the path. At the top we experienced spectacular views and also appreciated John Head’s sculpture “Focus” that is part of the Arts Festival this year. It was surviving the extra strong winds and is made of natural materials to entice viewers to “focus’ towards a sustainable future. It is a bamboo circle in a north-south orientation situated just north of the stone labyrinth created as part of the 2017 Festival. 

The weather (apart from the blowing gale on the top of Gentle Annie) was kind as it was not too hot. It was a great day. Thank you to Richard Dickens for leading us on two beautiful walks.
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Mid week walk - 21/3/2018 Ruffy Area 

Rantin, rovin’ Robin!”  

So wrote Robbie Burns in an autobiographical poem which, well known by an amorous local passer by, was used to name the rocks in the Strathbogie Ranges that were our destination. Ten walkers set out for Rantin Robin Rocks, leaving Shepparton at the earlier time of 8.00am.  

We stopped for morning tea and to meet up with our host, Justus Hagan, at Ruffy and then headed on down the dusty tracks to our starting point. 
From the corner of Burgess and Forest Roads we walked about 3 km along the overgrown track through tall stands of messmate, took a short cut through the gully, negotiated the fence (some over, some under) and then along the farm track and up to the rocks.  The forest was full of brown butterflies, making a magical picture as they fluttered in the filtered sunlight. 

A rock scramble brought the group to the top of Rantin Robin Roacks for expansive views of the nearby area and through the trees to Mt Buller and Mt Hewitt.  

Surveyor General Charles Ligar ordered a survey of Victoria in 1866. Thomas Pinniger set up cairns through the Strathbogies along the 145th Meridian of Longitude. Five cairns are known to survive and we searched for one of these but unfortunately did not find it. Lunch was enjoyed under a shady tree with great rocks for seats.  Then it was back to the cars and down to Euroa for a coffee stop, returning to Shepparton by 4.00pm.

 More info on Pinniger 

https://strathbogierangesnatureview.wordpress.com/2013/02/03/more-information-on-the-survey-markers-called-pinniger-cairns/
More info on Rantin Robin.

http://www.robertburns.org/works/65.shtml for the lyrics

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NM_vRZAy3zQ for the song.

Thanks  Karen Speedy
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Tallangatta Bike Ride March 17-18th
Seven members had a great weekend away riding. We all met at Tallangatta Lakelands Caravan Park and on Saturday morning rode along the High Country rail Trail from Tallangatta to Bandiana. One of the highlights was the Sandy Creek Bridge which is very long and has red posts on the side to depict the steam train of old. The line closed in the early 1980s. 
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The ride was picturesque with the Hume Weir on one side of the trail until we reached Bandiana where we negotiated a herd of cows and crossed the Mitta Mitta River. The weather was perfect for riding – about 28C and no wind. At Bandiana we loaded the bikes onto the trailer and ferried back to the caravan park.

After lunch we rode further along the High Country trail to Old Tallangatta. There were some view points along the way where we could see the remains of  house outlines as Tallangatta township was moved in the 1950s to make way for the Hume Dam. We crossed some bridges over the river flats and arrived in Old Tallangatta. The temperature had risen at this stage so we welcomed a break in the remains of the old town before venturing back to camp.

The next day drove to Shelley Railway Station, the highest station in Victoria. 
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It was very windy and the road was littered with tree debris which made it interesting.  From Shelley station we rode downhill all the way to Derbyshire station. It was sheltered in the forest so we were lucky that the wind did not affect us. In fact, going downhill we braked more than we pedalled! There were five old trestle bridges in various states of deterioration along the way. [image: image16.jpg]
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At Derbyshire we loaded the bikes back on the trailer and everyone went their separate ways home.

It was a great weekend and thanks to Peter who ferried the trailer around for us over the weekend.
Thanks to all newsletter contributors for their articles and great photos.
· 
Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Hon. Wendy Lovell, MLC for Northern Victoria Region

 Wyndham Street, Shepparton
The next newsletter will be out in April/May, but feel free to submit items at any time.
· The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

· General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October

·     usually at:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.

· Correspondence to:
The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632

· 
Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
· OFFICE BEARERS

· President
Bruce Gill
5824 2548
tatgills@westnet.com.au
· Vice President
Karen Speedy
5825 1785
karenspeedy@iinet.net.au
· Secretary
Howard Hanna
5828 9281
howard_hanna@yahoo.com
· Treasurer
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottbirchall@aapt.net.au
· 
(for email distribution to members)

· Newsletter Editor
Steve Jeffs                             0402368751           stevesbluebmw@outlook.com
· Equipment Officer
Richard Graves
5824 2929
richsue@bigpond.com
· Publicity Officer
Rach Keen
0400 238276
rach_elkeen@hotmail.com
· Calendar coordinator
Neville Paynter
5831 1576
Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
· Mid-week coordinator
Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
dhanna3@bigpond.com
· Web Master
Greg Smith
5824 1143
greg.smith@gmwater.com.au
· Facebook                    Richard Speedy                     5825 1785
OTHER CLUBS’ ACTIVITIES

Benalla Bushwalking Club  http://benallabushwalkingclub.org.au/
Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  www.wangarattaoutandabout.org.au/ 
Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - www.gobush.org.au/ 
Echuca-Moama Bushwalkers - www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  

and more can be found at www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au.
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